## PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY

## BARTLESVILLE, OKLAHOMA

FRANK PHILLIPS.

January 3, 1938.

Dr. Wm. W. Brooks, President, Phillips Civic Club, Phillips, Texas.

Dear Doctor Brooks:

I am quite overwhelmed by the message which comes to me this morning from you and your organization. Personally and on behalf of our entire management I want to thank you for the sentiments you convey and for the compliment you have paid us in the matter of changing the name of your Postoffice. We are grateful beyond measure for the spirit which prompted this action and will appreciate it if you will in turn express our thanks to all members of your Club.

Your letter together with the envelope and Mr. Pickens' certification will be placed in my museum at F. P. Ranch. There they will be preserved for all time and I'm sure will be of great interest to all who see them on display.

Again thanking each and every one of you for the courtesy and honor you have bestowed, and with best wishes to all for good health, happiness and contentment throughout the new year, I am

Sincerely,

President.